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BIOSECURITY AUSTRALIA ADVICE 2010/12
APPEALS ON THE PROVISIONAL FINAL IMPORT RISK ANALYSIS REPORT FOR

FRESH STONE FRUIT FROM CALIFORNIA, IDAHO, OREGON AND WASHINGTON

This Biosecurity Australia Advice notifies stakeholders that an Import Risk Analysis Appeals Panel
(IRAAP) will be convened to consider appeals submitted on the Provisional final import risk
analysis reportfor fresh stone fruit from California, Idaho, Oregon and Washington.

The IRAAP will consider the appeals and deliver a fmding or series of findings in relation to each
appeal by 31 May 2010.

Biosecurity Australia Advice 2010105 of IS March 2010, notified stakeholders ofthe release of the
Provisional final import risk analysis report for fresh stone fruit from California, Idaho, Oregon
and Washington. The provisional final report was open for appeal to the IRAAP, a panel
independent of Biosecurity Australia until 16 April 2010.

Stakeholders who believed there was a significant deviation from the process set out in the Import
Risk Analysis Handbook 2007 (update 2009) that adversely affected their interests were able to
appeal to the IRAAP.

The IRAAP Secretariat has advised Biosecurity Australia that two stakeholders provided
submissions during the appeal period. In line with the IRAAP's terms ofreference outlined in the
Import Risk Analysis Handbook 2007 (update 2009), the Chair has considered the appeals and
determined that evidence presented by stakeholders warrants consideration by a panel.

The IRAAP will consider the appeals and deliver a finding or series of fmdings in relation to each
appeal. The IRAAP will report its findings to the appellants and Australia's Director of Animal and
Plant Quarantine by 31 May 2010 (45 days from the closing date of appeals).

At the conclusion of the appeal process, and after any issues arising from the appeal process have
been addressed the Chief Executive, Biosecurity Australia, will provide the final IRA report and a
recommendation for a quarantine policy to the Director of Animal and Plant Quarantine for
determination.

For inquiries on the appeal process, please contact the IRAAP Secretariat by email at
IRAAP@daff.gov.au. Further information is available at www.daff.gov.au/iraap.

Dr Colin J Grant
Chief Executive

Post: GPO Box 858 (18 Marcus Clarke St) Canberra ACT 260 I Location: 7 London Circuit Tel +61 26272 3933 www.biosecurityaustralia.gov.au

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE, FISHERIES AND FORESTRY


